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We invite your comments! 
Cleanup is complete at the Stutz Oil site located at 3003 Harborview 
Drive in Gig Harbor.  The Washington Department of Ecology (Ecology) 
invites your comments on the proposed removal of the site from the 
State’s Hazardous Sites List and removal of an environmental covenant 
(EC) which restricts development activities.   

Please submit comments on this decision from April 16 to May 16, 
2018. The box on the left shows how to submit comments and where 
to find related documents. 

Site background 
The site formerly contained a bulk storage facility with a warehouse, 
office, and five above-ground fuel storage tanks (ASTs) with associated 
piping.   Gasoline and diesel from the ASTs leaked into soil and 
groundwater.  Contaminants of concern included total petroleum 
hydrocarbons (TPH’s) which can be carcinogenic and harm human 
health and the environment.   

Cleanup activities completed 
The cleanup was conducted by the property owners under Ecology’s 
Voluntary Cleanup Program.  In 2004, all structures including the ASTs 
and associated pipes were removed.  In 2005, the majority of 
contaminated soil was cleaned up, and the site was graded and 
developed as a public car parking area with an asphalt pavement. As a 
result of the residual contaminated soil left in place, an EC was issued 
in 2009, restricting groundwater use and other intrusive activities.   

Additional soil cleanup was conducted in March 2017.  Soil samples 
taken indicate that site soils meet the State cleanup levels and no 
additional cleanup is required.  In addition, all groundwater samples 
analyzed for TPHs were below the laboratory detection limits.    
 

CONTACT & INFORMATION 

Comments accepted:  
April 16 to May 16, 2018 

Submit comments online at:  
http://wt.ecology.commentinput.co
m/?id=YD9i5 

Or by mail to: 
Panjini Balaraju, Site Manager 
PO Box 47775  
Olympia, WA 98504 
(360) 407-6335 
Panjini.Balaraju@ecy.wa.gov 

Document review locations: 
Gig Harbor Library 
4424 Point Fosdick Drive W 
Gig Harbor, WA  98335 
(253) 548-3305 
Hours:  Mon-Thu 10 a.m. - 9 p.m. Fri 
10 a.m. - 6 p.m. Sat 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Washington Department of Ecology 
300 Desmond Drive SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
Contact Susie Baxter 
PublicDisclosureSWRO@ecy.wa.gov 
Or (360) 407-6365 
 
Website: 
https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/gsp/Sit
epage.aspx?csid=2045 
 
Facility Site ID: 1768931 
Site Cleanup ID: 2045 

Stutz Oil  
Proposed Removal from the Hazardous Sites List  

    Gig Harbor, Washington 
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Special accommodations  
To request materials in a format for the visually impaired, visit https://ecology.wa.gov/accessibility, call Ecology at 
360-407-6300 Relay Service 711, or TTY 877-833-6341. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Toxics Cleanup Program 
PO Box 47775 
Olympia, WA 98504-7775 

Join the discussion about cleanup at the Stutz Oil site! 
 

 

Public comment period 
April 16 to May 16, 2018 

Facility Site ID# 1768931  

Cleanup Site ID #2045 
 
 
  

¿Habla Español? Si necesita esta  
información en español, contáctenos a 
preguntas@ecy.wa.gov. 

  
 

The Stutz Oil site is located at 3003 Harborview Dr.  Gig Harbor 

https://ecology.wa.gov/accessibility
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